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Upcoming Events
. . . . . . . . .

MAY
ChamberMaster training

May 16 | 12 noon
Chamber office

Business After Hours
May 24 | 5-7 pm

Homewood Suites DIA
4210 Airport Way

Memorial Day
May 28

Chamber office closed
. . . . . . . . . . . . . .

JUNE

Leadership Aurora Graduation
June 7 | 5 pm

APS Professional Conference & Learning Center
15771 E. 1st Avenue

Member Orientation
June 13 | 12 noon

Chamber office

36th Annual Armed Forces
Recognition Luncheon

June 15 | 11 am-1:30 pm
Crowne Plaza DIA Convention Center

15500 E. 40th Ave.

Leadership Aurora 14th Annual
Golf Tournament

June 21 | 7 am registration
8 am shotgun start

Heritage Eagle Bend Golf Club
E-470 and Gartrell Road

Banks in Harmony - 1
June 21 | 6:30 pm
Bicentennial Park

Dean Bushnell Orchestra (Big Band Swing)

Business After Hours
June 28 | 5-7 pm

Fraternal Order of Eagles – Aurora
1151 S. Galena St.

Banks in Harmony - 2
June 28 | 6:30 pm
Bicentennial Park

Hazel Miller (Blues, Jazz, R&B)

®

Connect With Us! 

Do you want to receive the Chamber IMPACT Newsletter Online only?   
If you would like to get the IMPACT newsletter online only, please email Mitzi.Schindler@aurorachamber.org, and
you will no longer receive a printed copy in the mail. Instead, you will get a message via email each month to
view the newsletter online.

Receive
the IMPACT
online
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City Council member at large Bob
LeGare has an idea that would bring
many badly needed improvements to
Aurora and Eastern Metro roads at no
additional cost to already hard-pressed
taxpayers in the area. He rolled the idea
out at the Chamber Transportation
Committee on April 4.

LeGare has formally proposed to the
Aurora City Council that a mill levy that
helped finance the Alameda Exchange
be continued and applied to several
critical infrastructure upgrades. “There
would be no additional taxes imposed on
our citizens,” LeGare said, “but by
continuing the small amount people are
already paying, we could greatly
improve our local roads.”

LeGare, who strongly believes in full
transparency when it comes to City

spending, said the continuation would
be targeted at specific projects and not
be used for the general fund.   

Some of the projects that would be
covered include better access to Buckley
AFB by extending Sixth Avenue out to
an E-470 exchange, and pushing Tower
Road through from 6th Avenue to Colfax.

In addition, LeGare has proposed
several access improvements for the
rapidly growing Anschutz/Fitzsimons
Campus, as well as upgraded roads in
the Southeast Aurora area, which
include the widening of Arapahoe Road
between Waco and Himalaya (with
additional support from Centennial and
Arapahoe County), and the partial
widening of Gun Club Road including an
upgraded Quincy/Gun Club/E-470
interchange.  

Nearly two dozen other projects,
somewhat smaller in scope, are also
proposed all over the city, such as
improved parking for the new Iliff Light
Rail station, sidewalk and bike path
improvements  throughout the city, and
badly needed changes to the Parker
corridor around Quincy. 

The Chamber Transportation
Council, led by Chris Fasching with
Felsburg Holt & Ullevig, voted
unanimously to support the initiative
and put the proposal before the
Chamber Board for their approval.
“Many of Councilman LeGare’s
proposals are in synch with the projects
our committee has been proposing for
more than six years now, “Fasching said.
“It is great to see some movement in
that arena.”

IMPACT

LeGare proposes bond extension for infrastructure

Aurora Chamber Names Eastern Metro’s Best!

The awards were presented by last year’s award winners in a special ceremony marked with warmth
and camaraderie. Those singled out for their accomplishments in 2011 are: 

(Photos courtesy 
Brian Molitoris
Photographer)

Sponsors of the event included: FirstBank, Pinnacol Assurance, Wells Fargo Bank, Westerra Credit
Union, Merrick and Company, Comcast and the Crowne Plaza Hotel.

(Back row, left to right):
Community Leadership: Jim Abendschan, 
Arapahoe County Fair Manager, Arapahoe County
Man of the Year: Dave Maxwell, 
Executive Vice President, FirstBank of Aurora
Ambassador of the Year: Mark Werner, 
Owner, Great Western Printing
Chamber Leadership: Dennis Heap, 
Manager, Front Range Airport 
Humanitarian of the Year: Officer Jim Seneca, 
Aurora Police Department, Cops Fighting Cancer

(Front row, left to right):
Business for the Arts: Charles Packard, 
Executive Director, Fox Arts Center
Woman of the Year: Cathy Noon, Mayor, 
City of Centennial
Business Person of the Year: Cindy Kreutz, 
CEO and President, Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital 
Small Business Person of the Year: Bill,”Smitty” Smith,
Owner, Smitty’s Sprinkler Systems 
(Inset photo):
Business of Year: Warden Matt Holm, GEO Group 

The Aurora Chamber of Commerce and
more than 500 community business,
professional and political leaders celebrated
57 years of recognizing the best in the
Eastern Metro area on April 20. The highlight
of the evening was honoring 10 individuals
for their extraordinary work and
contributions to the community in 2011.
Presiding over the gala black tie event at the
Crowne Plaza Hotel DIA was Chamber
President Kevin Hougen and Board Chair
Dave Gruber.

The annual event also hosts the
traditional “Changing of the Guard,” as
Gruber with Cybertap turned over the
leadership gavel of The Chamber to Jeff
Thompson with the University of Colorado
Hospital.



What an exciting year
this has been for me.  The
Chamber is steeped in rich
history and propelled by an
entrepreneurial drive that has

lifted my spirits every day.  At our annual awards banquet
last month, I had the privilege of beginning the process of
turning over the mantle of leadership to my friend and
colleague Jeff Thompson from the University of Colorado
Hospital.  I have absolutely no doubt Jeff will continue, and
expand upon, the Chamber’s deep traditions.

As I began thinking about my year as the Chairman, it
occurred to me that Chamber is stronger than ever.  The
Chamber staff works every day to implement the motto of,
“Community First, Business Always”.  The Board has striven
to ensure our viability while simultaneously finding ways of
supporting you – our members. The economy has been
tough for the last few years, so the board worked with
Kevin, George and the Chamber staff to protect our financial
stability.  We could see the outlines of the economy
improving, and we managed your finances carefully to
ensure the Chamber would be prepared when the economy
eventually improves.  At the same time, the Board focused
on what we could do for you.  Even given our constrained
finances, the Chamber achieved many terrific successes.

The Defense Council kept a strong bond between our
business community and our military partners.  I am proud
to say the Armed Forces Recognition Luncheon, sponsored
again this year by our friends at Northrop-Grumman, will
again be an outstanding tribute to the military’s best of the
best.  

Our new Health Care Council has built the foundation for
a strong relationship with the medical community and all
businesses that work with them.  And while there isn’t
space here to go through the tremendous successes of all of
our committees, I do want to highlight Naomi Colwell and
her work in rebuilding the Women in Business group.  When

her ideas were presented to the Board, we thought there
was some potential, but we had no idea that Naomi would
grow the organization so effectively--although I have to
admit that a meeting focused on wine and chocolate tends
to be a much better draw than some other committee
meetings targeting area traffic problems or political intrigue.

Another program I am very proud of is Aurora Mayor
Hogan’s and City Manager Skip Noe’s initiatives to make
Aurora business friendly.  Our Board’s position has been that
no one in our area can say the government is business
friendly unless we, the business community, say they’re
business friendly.  The Chamber has worked with the city as
an honest broker between our members and their staff
offices.  As a result, we have seen tremendous progress and
a promising future for this important initiative.

As we look ahead, my colleagues on the Board and I see
a number of emerging challenges in the coming years.  The
military budget will drop next year and there will
undoubtedly be a discussion about closing a number of
military installations including Buckley AFB and moving all
the missions that are there.  Frankly, we see those
discussions as an opportunity.  Our goal is to show that
Buckley’s advantages are so attractive; the base will actually
gain missions that come from other installations that may
close.  

We also see great promise for the medical community.
We are blessed to have several internationally recognized
hospitals and teaching facilities here.  They will continue to
drive economic growth, and Jeff Thompson is the perfect
person to guide the Chamber in that area.  We are also
optimistic that the State will choose to fund the Gaylord
resort.  The Mayor and the Aurora Economic Development
Council have done a first-class job in bringing in a facility
that is destined to become the cornerstone in the
aerotropolis surrounding DIA.  The Eastern Metro Area is
very well situated for strong, sustainable growth.

It’s been an honor representing the entire Chamber
membership this year on the Board of Directors.  I’d
especially like to single out Kevin and his remarkable staff:
George, Naomi, Linda, Paul, Kimberly, Mitzi and Mary Beth.
They truly define the word synergy:  their total output is
considerably greater than what you might expect from the
sum of this great group.  And to the many volunteers that
give the Chamber that extra touch upon which our
reputation has been built—thank you.    My hope is that we
will continue to work together to make the next 110 years as
fruitful as this year has been for us all!   Thank you again for
all of your support and dedication to our cause.   

Over to you Jeff!

Jason Altshuler | Westerra Credit Union
Joe Barela | Arapahoe/Douglas Works! Workforce Center
Bob Barké | BAR-K Insurance Solutions
Randy Berner | Adolfson & Peterson Construction
Larry Borland | CenturyLink
Tom Henley | Xcel Energy
Michael Mickey Hunt  | Colo. Dept. of Military & Veteran Affairs
Bob Jamieson | Mutual of Omaha
Todd Landgrave | Northrop Grumman
Alfonso Nuñez |  La Cueva Restaurant
Suzanne Pitrusu | Colorado Business Bank
Cheri Prochazka | Fitzsimons Credit Union
Ryan Simpson | The Medical Center of Aurora, HealthOne
Jo Snell | E-470 Public Highway Authority
Matt Webber | Kaiser Permanente
Michael Wukitsch | Children’s Hospital Colorado

HONORARY DIRECTORS
Brig. Gen Trulan Eyre | 140th Wing COANG
Barry Gore | Adams County Economic Development
The Honorable Steve Hogan | Mayor, City of Aurora
Bill Holen | Arapahoe County Commissioner
Wendy Mitchell | Aurora Economic Development Council
Ron Weidmann | City of Centennial Mayor Pro-Tem

Directors

Staff
President & CEO
Kevin Hougen
Sales & Marketing
Naomi Colwell

Leadership Director
Kimberly Curtis
Finance Director
Linda Lillyblad

Senior Vice President
George Peck
VP, Membership Development
Paul Rosenberg

Communications
Mitzi Schindler
Membership Services
Mary Beth Sharp

Tom Thompson | Procurement Technical           
               Assistance Centers (PTAC)

Judy Emery | Healthcare Partnership
Project Manager

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Mario Waller | Six & Six, inc./Newsletter Design

Associates

Chair of the Board
David Gruber | Cybertap

Chair Elect
Vice Chair – Public Issues
Jeff Thompson | University of Colorado Hospital

Immediate Past Chair
Mark Moses | Outback Steakhouse

Past Chair Once Removed
Craig Ward | Padgett Business Services
Secretary
David Patterson | Rural/Metro Ambulance
Treasurer
David Maxwell | FirstBank of Aurora

Vice Chair-Business Development
Dwight Taylor | Rocky Mountain Law Group, LLC

Vice Chair-Member Services
Rich Allison | Milender White Construction Co.

14305 E. Alameda Ave Ste. #300 
Aurora, CO 80012
303-344-1500  •  Fax 303-344-1564
website: www.aurorachamber.org
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Executive Directors

Chamber Board

Chair’s Letter

David Gruber
Chair

The Chamber’s Mission
The mission of the Aurora Chamber of Commerce is to
serve as a voice for the business community, acting
as an advocate for its members on issues that affect
their growth and long-term economic vitality.

DON’T FORGET: “Every employee of a Chamber
member is a member of The Chamber”
Please route this issue to your sales reps, account managers, marketing
directors, HR and PR departments. You can also access each month’s
newsletter online at our website, www.aurorachamber.org, so you can
forward it to every employee in your company!

The IMPACT is published for the members of the Aurora Chamber of Commerce. Subscription rate to nonmembers: $50/year. Advertisers:
The Chamber members—use the IMPACT to advertise your products and services to over 1700 Aurora Chamber members. Advertising space only available
to members. The IMPACT also accepts preprinted inserts. Contact The Chamber for details. Deadlines: the 10th of the month prior to publication.

Challenging and exciting:  
a year in the Chairman’s seat



Congratulations to the 2012 Leadership Aurora graduates
“Uniting Today’s Leaders 

to Build a Stronger 
Aurora for Tomorrow”

On Thursday, June 7, the Leadership Aurora
program celebrates its 27th graduating class with a
celebration/reception at the Aurora Public School’s
Professional Conference & Learning Center, 15771 E. 1st

Avenue, Aurora, CO
80011. The event
begins at 5 p.m.

The program
celebrates the

accomplishments of the class and serves to continue the
legacy of leadership in Aurora.  

The 2012 class has been successful in uniting to
build a stronger Aurora in a variety of ways, including a
“Pay It Forward” lunch and silent auction that raised
money for program scholarships for non-profits and
small business persons; their participation in a Rebuild
America event at the American Legion Hall; and their
class project of sorting toys and building a computer lab 

for the Salvation Army. They also have been generous in
donating items and monies for various events. 

Please help us celebrate the accomplishments of this
outstanding class on June 7.  Individual tickets are $30
and reservations are required. You may call Kimberly
Curtis at 303-344-1500 for more information or go to
www.aurorachamber.org to register.
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Leadership Aurora applications due July 15
The Chamber is currently accepting applications

through July 15, 2012 for the 2012-13 Leadership
Aurora class.  Since 1985 the Aurora Chamber has
promoted and fostered the development of leadership
in our community. As a result, Leadership Aurora
educates and prepares community leaders who are
committed to shaping Aurora’s future.

Leadership Aurora provides the opportunity for
participants to broaden their knowledge of the
community while enhancing their leadership skills.
Participants benefit by gaining a strengthened sense of
personal vision, awareness of issues and challenges
facing the community, the rewards of networking with
a diverse group of community leaders, and the
opportunity to make a difference in the community.

The program begins each year in mid-September
with a 2-day class retreat, followed by eight monthly
sessions from October to May on the third Thursday of
each month.  A celebration reception is held in early
June. Tuition for the program is $950 and includes all
program costs and materials, including room and meals
at the retreat. Partial tuition assistance is available,
and awarded based on need and class composition.

For an application or more information, contact
Kimberly Curtis 303-344-1500, or e-mail
kimberly.curtis@aurorachamber.org.  You may also
complete an application online at
www.aurorachamber.org, click on the Leadership
Aurora tab.

“The community resources we’ve been exposed to have been remarkable: businesses,
charities, government agencies, and such a wide variety of fields of interest - and
the leaders who represent them.  Perhaps most importantly, the personal and
professional friendships we have developed as a class are to be treasured.”       

— Greg Baker, City of Aurora

“The Leadership Aurora experience has confirmed what I already knew –
that Aurora is a great city!  By continuing to immerse myself into the
community and all that it has to offer, I have new avenues to search for
ways to use my resources for the benefit and betterment of the
community.”      

— Joyce Rocha-Brown, Southlands Shopping Center

“I’ve gained a greater awareness of my community! I plan to apply what
I’ve gained by sharing resources and “handing over the torch” to a future
Leadership Aurora participant. My experience reaffirms my purpose to
continue giving back – it takes many to make a difference!”

— Marilee Roybal Verdun, Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation

“I’ve learned so much about our community! It has
created a new sense of belonging, and being part of
something bigger with a purpose.”

— Stephanie Benintendi, Children’s Hospital Colorado

“My newly gained knowledge and insight about our
community has restored for me the importance of
volunteerism, and I will continue to stay active in our
community.”  

— Karen Hookstadt, Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital

27TH GRADUATING CLASS - 2012
Elizabeth Agresti, Colorado Air National Guard
Jeff Anderson, Advantage Security, Inc.
Gregory Baker, City of Aurora – Water
Rachel Banks, Adams County Workforce & Business Center
Jon Barber, Artistic Apparel, LLC
Stephanie Benintendi, Children’s Hospital Colorado
Kinder Blacke, Colorado Air National Guard
Cassidee Carlson, Aurora Police Department
Steven Clagg, Aurora Public Schools
Tom Henley, Xcel Energy
James Hitz, KeyBank
Karen Hookstadt, Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital
Brent Hubbell, FirstBank of Aurora
Marlene Husson
Celeste Johnson, RTL Networks, Inc.
Mara Kailin, Aurora Mental Health Center
Ralph Kasper, Adolfson & Peterson Construction
Marena Lertch, City of Aurora – Public Safety
Oren “Von” Limbaugh, The Limbaugh Law Firm, LLC
Christopher Lockwood, Rural/Metro Ambulance
Rachel Macias, Famous Dave’s Legendary Bar-B-Que
Richard Maestas, Community College of Aurora
Scott Mills, Aurora Fire Department
William Moran, Wells Fargo Banks
Briley Peters, Visit Aurora
Mark Pray, City of Aurora – IT
Lisa Reddel, Cherry Creek School District
Ellen Rehmar, University of Colorado Hospital
Naquetta Ricks, Network Financial Group, LLC
Joyce Rocha-Brown, Southlands Shopping Center
Daniel Rodriguez, Allstate Insurance
JulieMarie Shepherd, Aurora Public Schools/Board of Education
Kira Suurvarik, 18th Judicial District Juvenile Assessment
Marilee Roybal Verdun, Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation
Patricia Wells, Aurora Fox Arts Center
Thate Wilmes, Colorado First Construction
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The Women Making a
Difference annual luncheon,
held February 24, was a huge
success – and an inspiration
to the nearly 300 attendees.
Amelia Earhart from Channel
9 motivated the crowd of
nearly 300 with her
enthusiasm and story of
perseverance; followed by an
impressive line-up of
nominees and winners.

These Women Make a Difference!

Left to right: Desiderata Ratajczak, Noodles and Company; Amy Wiles, Kaiser Permanente; Vicki Scott, Aurora Mental Health Center;
Thelissa Zollinger; Keri Thompson, Hilton Garden Inn–Denver Airport; Carol Reed, Aurora Association of Realtors; Lisa Goodbee, Goodbee
and Associates; Molly Flagg, Doubletree by Hilton; Marybeth Brunston, Colorado Insurance Professionals; and Cheryl Braunschweiger,
ALMC Mortgage. The finalists were Ratajczak, Scott, and Wiles.

The yet-to-be-built Colorado Freedom Memorial
has a new home, according to Rick Crandall,
president of the Colorado Freedom Memorial
Foundation.

“The City of Aurora has long been a partner of
this project,” Crandall said, “and has now created
an incredible space for the Memorial in the new
Springhill Park adjacent to the Beck Recreation
Center.”  

The park, originally sited south of Buckley in an
undeveloped city park area, is now located directly
north of Buckley Air Force Base with four acres set
aside for the Memorial, gardens and gathering
spaces. “This will be the perfect place for families
and comrades of those who sacrificed their lives in
service to come and remember,” Crandall stated.

Crandall also announced a new fund-raising
campaign to complete the project. He is teaming up

with The Chamber, VisitAurora, KEZW AM-1430
Radio, Dry Dock Brewing Company, and the
American Legion in Colorado to raise the final
$400,000 to allow construction to begin this year.

Crandall urged companies throughout the metro
area to get involved in the drive. “Challenge your

employees to get involved by coming up with their
own fund raisers,” he suggested.  

On May 25, KEZW Radio will be hosting a 12-
hour radio-thon at the Dry Dock Brewing Company
in Aurora from 6 a.m. until 6 p.m.  “We’ll be asking
everyone along the Front Range to put us over the
top by contributing to our FREEDOM 2012 drive,”
Crandall said.  

Companies and individuals interested in
partnering with Crandall to help with his goal of
finishing the fund-raising by the end of May can
contact him at rc1430@comcast.net. “With very
favorable construction costs available to us right
now, there’s no better time for us to build the
Memorial!” he concluded.  

Additional information on the Colorado Freedom
Memorial is on their web site at www.cfmf.net. 

Freedom Memorial has new site, renewed campaign

Leadership Aurora
The 14th Annual Golf Tournament
Thursday, June 21, 2012

“Pay It Forward”
This event supports scholarships for community

members to participate in the Leadership Aurora
Program.

We are asking for door prize items such as gift
certificates, gift baskets, restaurant dinners, golf
shirts, golf bags or any non-related golf items.

We are also in need of donations of ditty bag
items.  Small items such as golf balls, tees, pens and
other advertising specialty-type items are requested.
At least 160 of each item are needed for the ditty
bags.  It’s a great way to market your business at
one of the premiere tournaments of the summer.

Call Kimberly at 303-344-1500 or e-mail
kimberly.curtis@aurorachamber.org for more
information.



5

You get wireless and breakfast! — Rajedra and Maya
Desai, owners of the new Fairfield Inn & Suites - Southlands,
at 24192 E. Prospect Dr., cut the ribbon for the new hotel.
Recreational amenities at the hotel include an indoor pool, a spa
tub, and a fitness facility, and guests can take advantage of the
24-hour business center, which offers audio-visual equipment and
business services. Complimentary wireless and wired high-speed
Internet access is available in public areas, and there is event
space consisting of conference and meeting rooms. The hotel also
serves a complimentary continental breakfast each morning. 
(Photo courtesy Brian Molitoris Photographer)

Ribbon
Cuttings

Grab a big spoon, and dig in! — Kirk and Julie DeJac opened Zookie’s Frozen
Yogurt with a goal of providing the community with a classic “mom and pop shop” – where
everyone is greeted and treated like family. The Veteran owned and operated self-serve
yogurt oasis is a place to relax, while enjoying what Kirk and Julie believe to be the best
frozen treat in the Denver Metro area. Zookie’s is at 700 South Buckley, Unit F, in Aurora.
Go ahead – fill a cup, add some toppings, and enjoy! (Large spoon actually not
recommended, due to brain freeze potential!) (Photo courtesy Brian Molitoris Photographer)

It’s all smiles - It’s a beautiful Colorado afternoon for the Green
Valley Ranch Modern Smiles and Orthodontics’ ribbon cutting on March
29. Katie McCann, DDS, does the honors as Trevor Neal, DMD, (to the left
of Dr. McCann) along with staff and Chamber Ambassadors smile brightly
for the camera! The office is located at 3445 N. Salida St., Suite 30, in
Aurora, and services include braces, bridges, crowns, dental hygiene,
fillings, oral surgery, periodontics, root canals, veneers, and whitening.
(Photo courtesy Brian Molitoris Photographer)

Fitzsimons Redevelopment Authority names new President and CEO
Following an extensive national

search, the Fitzsimons Redevelopment
Authority (FRA) has named Steve
VanNurden as its new President and
Chief Executive Officer. He will begin
his new position in late May.

VanNurden is currently Chair of
Mayo Clinic Ventures, the invention
arm for Mayo Clinic. Under his
direction, this division is responsible
for patenting and commercializing
Mayo’s discoveries, inventions and other
intellectual property. Since 1986, Mayo Clinic

Ventures has successfully commercialized
over 2,000 technologies and has been
granted more than 1,200 patents. Under
the guidance of VanNurden, Mayo’s
technology based ventures efforts have
paid off, resulting in the formation of 45+
Mayo Clinic start-up companies.

The appointment of VanNurden is
further evidence of the FRA's continued
commitment to support the development
of life science companies in Colorado in

partnership with the State’s research institutions.
He will be working with universities, local

economic development agencies, state and local
governments, and the bioscience industry to
promote the successful development of the 180
acre Colorado Science + Technology Park, which is
adjacent to the University of Colorado’s Anschutz
Medical Campus in Aurora.

Steve Hogan, Mayor of the City of Aurora and
FRA Board member stated, “Steve is the partner
we need to fulfill the promise of the bioscience
industry park. His working relationships span
nationally and internationally, which will be a
great advantage for us.”

Steve VanNurden



6

[continued on page 7]

Rural/Metro-Pridemark checks 
stress levels at State Capitol

On March 12, Rural/Metro-Pridemark Ambulance
employees checked the blood pressures (BPs) of State
lawmakers and staff to identify whether the House or
Senate is “more stressed.” According to the results of
this unscientific, informal survey the House has a
higher average BP, making it more “stressed” than the
Senate.

Sixteen House Representatives and staff
participated in the BP checks, with an average BP of
140/85. Seven State Senators and staff participated,
with an average of 139/83. A normal BP is a systolic
(top number) between 100 and 130, and a Diastolic
(bottom number) between 65 and 85.

Rural/Metro-Pridemark Ambulance organized
the event to bring greater awareness to the pre-
hospital services provided by ambulance first
responders, including paramedics, emergency medical
technicians (EMTs) and registered nurses.  Legislators
and staff also had the opportunity to talk with first
responders, and to view emergency medical
equipment.  

T-Mobile a “Top Workplace”
The Denver Post recently published “The Denver

Post Top Workplaces,” and Chamber member T-Mobile
was on the list of midsize employers (150-499
employees).

The evaluation for the Top Workplace program is
based on feedback from employee surveys. T-Mobile’s
employees ranked their company’s strengths as
execution, career, managers, conditions, and pay and
benefits. The employees enjoy the people they work
with, the flexible, fun, values-based culture and results-
oriented environment where they have opportunities to
take on new challenges that drive them to success.

CenturyLink employees volunteer for 
largest JA in a Day in Colorado

CenturyLink is once again partnering with Junior
Achievement-Rocky Mountain, Inc. to create the
largest JA in a Day event in Colorado for the tenth year
running. Approximately 250 CenturyLink employees
are spending a day in 125 classrooms. The volunteer
effort takes place during Financial Literacy Month and
coincides with National Volunteer Week (April 15-21,
2012).

CenturyLink employees are volunteering more
than 4,000 hours to teach students in kindergarten
through eighth grade, inspiring and preparing more
than 3,000 young people to succeed in a global
economy. The lesson plans focus on three areas:
entrepreneurship, financial literacy and work readiness.

Rural/Metro and Girl Scouts collaborate
Rural/Metro-Pridemark Ambulance and Girl

Scout Troop 75 recently collaborated for the benefit of
all. The Troop donated 75 toy bears to Rural/Metro-
Pridemark Ambulance in in exchange for a lesson in
first aid to earn credit for their Girl Scout first aid patch.
17 Daisies and Brownies, aged 5-8 years old, used part
of their earned Girl Scout cookie money to purchase the

stuffed animals for donation to Rural/Metro-
Pridemark Ambulance.  The company gives the
animals to pediatric patients, as a way to help comfort
them in a medical emergency.     

ALMC Mortgage joins NOVA Home Loans
Mortgage Professional Cheryl Braunschweiger’s

company, ALMC Mortgage, recently joined forces with
NOVA Home Loans.

“I’m excited,” said
Braunschweiger, president and
founder of ALMC. “I’ll still be
here doing business as ALMC
Mortgage, but I’ll have the
NOVA Home Loans team of
professionals supporting me.
That means I’ll be able to devote
more of my time to the thing I do
best and enjoy the most – working one-on-one with my
clients to make sure their borrowing needs are met.”

Women’s History wrap-up
The Colorado Women’s Legislative Caucus recently

reunited with former state senators and
representatives whose service dates back to the 1970s.
Outgoing Senators Nancy Spence and Suzanne Williams
were honored for their leadership on the Board, and
encouraged the returning members to continue raising
the visibility of the Women’s Caucus. Former Senator
Pat Pascoe reminded the audience of the challenges of
our pioneering predecessors, speaking in the
appropriate – and impressive – setting of the History
Colorado Center. Pascoe highlighted the life of the first
woman Senator, Helen Ring Robertson, in her recently
released book.

Arapahoe County celebrates opening 
of Lima Plaza

Arapahoe County residents can now access five
County offices at a single location in Centennial,
following the completion of the new Lima Plaza campus
at 6904-6984 South Lima St. Job-seeker services,
licensing and motor vehicle registration, zoning and
building permits are just a few of the many services
offered on the new campus.

Member News

After a year of construction,
Adolfson & Peterson Construction
(A&P) wrapped up the renovation of
Aurora’s only full-service recreation
center – Beck Recreation Center. A&P
helped the City with its grand opening
celebration week by sponsoring tours
and a barbeque dinner. Aurora families
celebrated the renovation March 19-24
by taking advantage of free classes and
events. 

The center is located at 800
Telluride Street in Aurora and offers an
expanded weight and cardio area, full-
size gymnasium, 25-yard indoor
swimming pool, 14-person hot tub,
group fitness classes and racquetball
courts. 

Aurora Families celebrate A&P’s completion of Beck Center

Aurora Mayor Steve Hogan cuts the ribbon for the newly-renovated
Beck Recreation Center.

Cheryl
Braunschweiger

EMT Walls (left), and Paramedic Rodriguez (right) check
blood pressures of Legislative staff.

Left to right, former Senator Pat Pascoe, and outgoing
Senators Nancy Spence and Suzanne Williams.
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[MEMBER NEWS from page 6]

Greg and Jeanne Barber of Artistic Apparel, LLC,
met in Phoenix, Arizona in 1979. At the time, Greg
was attending trade school and Jeanne was working
– trying to figure out what she was
going to do with her life. Turns out,
she was going to marry Greg in
July of 1980 – and the rest is
history! They have two children,
Krystin, 30, and Sean, 29; and five
grandchildren.

Before they began their
business in Bartlesville Oklahoma
in 2004, Greg was a certified auto
mechanic, and then a millwright,
rebuilding steam turbines at power
plants; Jeanne was a flight attendant, and an account
manager for Ryder TRS/Budget Trucks. Through his

interest in computer technology and his mechanical
background, Greg contracted with Melco Embroidery
Systems as a computerized embroidery technician

and training. So began their
promotional product company!

Their business expanded with
the help of well-known clients
including Conoco/Phillips,
Schlumberger, Siemens USA,
Rogers State University and
Oklahoma Wesleyan University.
And, in the summer of 2009,
Artistic Apparel expanded to
Aurora, Colorado – and Greg and
Jeannie joined The Chamber and

The Chamber Ambassador program. 
“We really love being Ambassadors. It gives us

an opportunity to meet all kinds of people, and to
interact with businesses that might use our
services,” said Jeanne. “We also enjoy telling people
about all the great things that the Chamber can do
for them – like it’s done for us!”

Greg and Jeanne recently added Greg’s brother
and sister in-law, Jon and Sandy, to the business, and
Jon is currently in the Leadership Aurora Program.

Today, Artistic Apparel LLC offers a wide variety
of products and services from two locations, including
Embroidery, Screen Printing, graphic design, digital
printing, a broad range of Apparel from corporate
wear to Athletic Wear, and as many as 800,000
unique and interesting promotional products to put
your brand or logo on.

Aurora Chamber Spotlight on:

Greg and Jeanne Barber, Artistic Apparel LLC 

Arapahoe County Commissioners Nancy
Sharpe, Rod Bockenfeld, Nancy Jackson and Bill
Holen, Clerk and Recorder Nancy Doty and Treasurer
Sue Sandstrom were joined by more than 100 guests
at a ribbon-cutting ceremony on March 14 for the
grand opening.

Lima Plaza is now home to the
Arapahoe/Douglas Works! Workforce Center, the
Clerk and Recorder’s Centennial Motor Vehicle
Branch, the Public Works and Development
Department, the Open Spaces Program and the
Judicial Services Division. The campus also houses the
County’s Retirement Plan Administrator, as well as

satellite space for the Human Resources and Facilities
and Fleet Management departments. More than 200
employees work at the campus daily.

Merrick’s Outlaw and Dixon 
named vice presidents

Merrick’s Gary Outlaw, GISP, and Peter Dixon,
CEng, MIChemE, have both been named vice
presidents. They will play vital roles in leading the
firm’s Corporate Business Development professionals
and Market Sector Leaders in achieving Merrick’s
growth visions, announced Christopher Sherry, PE,
senior vice
president,
Business and
Corporate
Development
Group. 

In his new
position, Outlaw
will focus on
leading the firm’s business development efforts
covering the Infrastructure Market Sector (civil
engineering, surveying and mapping as well as water
resources); Dixon will oversee business development
for the National Security Facilities, Nuclear Services &
Technology, Energy, and Life Sciences divisions.

Kline appointed Adams County 
human services director

Chris Kline has been appointed the new human
services director for Adams County. He replaces Dr.
Donald Cassata as who retired in March 2012.

Kline began working for Adams County in October
2006 as the administrator for the workforce and
business center. He was promoted to director of the
workforce and community services division within the
human services department. Prior to joining Adams
County, Kline spent nearly six years with the Jefferson
County Department of Human Services.

A&P earns national award
Associated Builders and Contractors recently

awarded Adolfson & Peterson Construction a
Pyramid Award in the Historical Restoration category
for their work on North High School in Denver, Colo.
A&P representatives received the award during the
22nd annual Excellence in Construction Awards
celebration in Phoenix, Ariz. 

A&P has received two other prestigious awards
for its work on Denver’s landmark North High School:
The Best Renovation/Restoration project from ENR
Mountain States and the Excellence in Construction
award for historic renovation projects (between $10
million and $100 million) from ABC’s Rocky Mountain
Chapter.

Arapahoe County’s Lima Plaza campus is home to the
Arapahoe/Douglas Works!, Public Works and Development,
Open Spaces, Judicial Services and the Centennial Motor
Vehicle Branch. 

Associated Builders and Contractors’ National Chairman
Eric Regelin, presents the Pyramid Award to Gabe
Madsen, A&P's superintendent for the North High
School project.

Gary Outlaw        Peter Dixon

Arapahoe County officials and department directors celebrate
the grand opening of the new Lima Plaza campus in
Centennial, where the County has consolidated five County
offices. 



NEW MEMBERS

Affordable Senior Services, LLC 

AxxessConnect Bank of the West - Smoky Hill 

BKD CPA's & Advisors

Bright Now Dental 

Cambria Suites Denver Airport 

Claudia 4 RTD

CoreFirst Bank & Trust - Gun Club

DJW Life Coach LLC 

Equity Holdings Group Inc. 

Green Valley Ranch Modern Smiles and
Orthodontics

ITT Technical Institute 

Jeffery B Jewelers 

McAlister's Deli 

NJT Group 

Orkin, LLC 

Pressroom West

Stanton Farms Townhomes HOA

Sunny Homes & Associates, Inc.

Town Center Terrace Condominium

Transportation Solutions

Turner Construction Company 

Visual Edge Signs & Design, Inc.

401(k) Advisors USA
460th Space Wing
Allstate Insurance - The Johnson Agency
Apex Communications Services, Inc.
Artistic Apparel, LLC
Association of the United States Army
Denver Centennial
Aurora Education Association
Aurora Media Group
Aurora Modern Dentistry
Aurora Singers
Beck, Payne, Frank & Piper, P.C.
Bill Murray
Boeing
Broadview Animal Clinic
Buckley Bargain Storage
Cable-Safe, LLC
Centennial Airport/A.C. Public Airport
Authority
Chateau Shutter Co.
Children's Hospital Colorado
City Place Modern Dentistry
Citywide Banks - Aurora East

Cody's Cafe & Bar
Colorado Security Services, Inc.
Concorde Career College
Cops Fighting Cancer
Cornerstar Dental Group & Orthodontics
Costco Wholesale
Courtyard by Marriott - Denver Stapleton
Creative Counseling Center, LLC
Cunningham Fire Protection District
Curbside Data Control
Don's Mailing Service
Dozens Restaurant
E-470 Public Highway Authority
E Travel Unlimited
Ed Bozarth Company, Inc.
Edward Jones - Ev Sequeira
Ellen P. Belef
Expressions In Flooring
Extra Space Storage - Stapleton (#8107)
Faison Office Products Company, LLC
Farmers Insurance Group – 

Matthew Huntington
First Command Financial Planning

Food Bank of the Rockies
Forest City Stapleton, Inc.
GEO Group, The
Good to Great Engineering and 

Technical Services
Great Western Printing, Inc.
Grillo Commercial Real Estate
Harvard Square Retirement Community
Hearts Across the Miles
Heritage Eagle Bend Golf Club
Holiday Inn Denver East - Stapleton
Homewood Suites by Hilton DIA
Hyatt Summerfield Suites Denver Airport
In Your Element Photography, Inc.
Jim 'N Nick's BBQ
Leisure Tech Industries
Majestic Realty Co.
Merrick & Company
Merry Maids Linrus
Michael A. Sheldon & Associates, LLP
Project C.U.R.E.
Safeway, Inc.

ServiceMaster Commercial 
Cleaning Services

Seven Hills Veterinary Center
Smitty's Sprinkler Systems
South Philly Cheese Steaks
Spalding Rehabilitation Hospital
Surgical Consultants of Aurora
Sweet Tomatoes, 

The Salad Buffet Restaurant
TGDanzport Studio
Transamerica Financial Advisors, Inc.
US Storage, Inc.
Valley Modern Dentist
Wave Audio Visual, Inc.
Windsor Gardens Association
Wizard Universal Inc.
Wynn Win IT Solutions
Xcel Energy
Yellow Book USA

Renewals
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